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Mission Statement 
As followers of Jesus 

Christ, our mission is 

to make Christian  

Disciples:  

 by using our spiritual 

 gifts; by practicing 

 the means of grace; 

 and by living our 

 faith. 
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Join us  

Sundays at 

10 AM 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

The challenge is underwayðsending Megan Maloney on Bishop Devadharôs annual pilgrimage to the Taiz® 

community in France. The trip takes place in July of 2016, and we have started to raise the funds ($2,200) to 

make this amazing trip possible for Megan. If you would like to share in this opportunity to help deepen a 

young womanôs faith and absolutely rock her world simply place your donation in the offering plate or mail it 

to the church with the words ñMeganôs Tripò or ñMegan Challengeò in the memo portion of the check and 

weôll make sure it gets to the right place.  

Godôs Will Bible Study 
God has a personal vision for our lives, and He wants us to 

know it even more than we do. But determining God's will 

can be a difficult process, especially when we need to make 

a decision in a hurry. The Discovering God's Will Bible 

Study will take you through the important steps of decision 

making, pursuing God's will, seeking counsel from others, 

learning to use discernment, and understanding the mind of 

God through Scripture as you seek His will. This 8 session, 

DVD-based course begins Wednesday evening, March 2,  

at 7 PM, and is also offered on Thursday afternoons at  

2 PM beginning March 3. It will extend over 9 weeks as we will not meet during Holy Week. We are asking 

for an $8 donation to cover the cost of the materials, which should be available for you to pick up in the  

Fellowship Hall. 
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 Some Thoughts from Me ñRev. Dave 

 

appearance of our building.  Truly changes are 

coming at us at a fast and furious pace. 

     And yet he other thing that stuck me, as I  

pondered all of these changes, is how much 

things stay the same.  We are still a fellowship  

of warm, caring, deeply dedicated followers of 

Jesus Christ.  We still are about the business of 

sharing the Gospel of Jesus Christ with the 

world.  We are still a voice crying in the  

wilderness, a light shining on a hill, a treasure  

in earthen vessels. 

     That has been the one constant over the years.  

Our buildings may change, the medium we useto 

share our message may change, our dress and 

appearance may change, but the message never 

changes.  Since Peter preached the first sermon 

on Pentecost, the Church has had but one  

purpose, one goal, one missionðto share the 

Gospel of Jesus Christ; to tell the world that God 

loves them and that His mercy is available to all 

free of charge. 

     Changes have been coming at us at an amaz-

ing rate, and I susope4ct they will continue in 

ways that we cannot even begin to anticipate, but 

as children of God our mission will never 

change.  With the apostles of old, with the 

mighty cloud of witnesses who have gone on 

before us, we will continue to tell the old, old, 

story of Jesus and His love. 
 

   God bless, 

       Dave    

 

 

 

A 
s I sat down this past 

week to prepare for  

Lent and to prepare for 

my trip to the Holy Lands I was 

struck by two seemingly  

different things.  One, on one 

hand, I marveled at the changes 

that we have gone through in just 

the past twelve months.  Just 

think back  One year ago we had just moved into the 

Fellowship Hall so that we could install an elevator, 

two handicapped bathrooms, and a kitchenette off  

of the Betty Wightman Room.  That project  

radically changed the appearance of our buildingð

on the inside. The Library looks nothing like it did 

before the project began. The Sanctuary has a  

different feel with the wheelchair accessible pew  

in the front, the wider entry door, and the removal  

of a kneeler at the communion rail.  The Wightman 

Room looks and feels differently. It truly is an  

amazing transformation.. 

     But the changes didnôt stop with the elevator  

project.  Even as I write this column, electricians 

from Verizon are busy running wire and installing 

electrical components as they install a cell phone 

booster in our steeple.  Much of what they are  

doing is transparent to us, but if you look closely     

in the basement hallway you will see new conduits 

carrying  their wires from one end of the building  

to the other, and outside, there is evidence that  

something electronic was added to the church.  

And even that does not conclude the changes that are 

happening. 

     Later in March (or perhaps early April) we will 

begin exploring putting solar panels on the church  

to help us control our energy costs. And while there 

is no guarantee that we will actually install panels, 

the face that we are having this conversation is  

transforming in its own right. Of course, if we do 

install them, they will have a significant impact on 
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Friday Lenten Services 
 

O nce again Hazardville United Methodist Church and the United Methodist Church of Enfield will  

be joining together to offer a series of Lenten noontime services. Each Friday during Lent we will 

gather at noon at one of our churches for a half hour service of reflection and celebration, in which we pray, 

mediitate, and partake of the sacrament of Holy Communion.  This year we will spend some time looking at 

the ñPeople We Meet on the Way to the Cross.ò Just who are some of these people? Well, there are the  

Pharisees who look to their religious rituals and traditions for salvation. Well, we  

have already met the Pharisees, the Disciples, and the Crowd. That leaves us the  

Romans; tolerant but wary. Of course there are those who Believe. They have  

been touched by Jesusô miracles and have committed their lives to him. Finally,  

there are the Zealots who seek to use Jesus to achieve their political goals.  
 

     After the service we will retire for a light soup lunch and some fellowship.  

We hope that you will plan to attend one or all of these very special services.  

The schedule for the services is:  

   March 4 ï HUMC (The Romans) 

   March 11 ï UMCE (The Believers)   

March 18 ï HUMC (The Zealots) 

 

Maundy Thursday 
 

We will gather in the Sanctuary at 7 p.m., on March 24, for a 

service of communion and remembrance, as we remember 

the Last Supper that Christ ate on the night he was betrayed. 

As always, we will ñstripò the sanctuary of all adornmentða 

reminder of Christôs being abandoned. 
 

Good Friday 
 

The Enfield Council of Christian Churches invites you to  

attend a noontime Lenten service at the Calvary Presbyterian 

Church, on Enfield Street, on Friday, March 25. This one hour service of prayer and reflection will give each 

person an opportunity to ponder the depth of Godôs love that is reflected in the Cross of Christ. As part of  

the service we will celebrate the sacrament of Holy Communion presided over by clergy of various  

denominations within Enfield. 
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Our Church Budget 
 

Last month we looked at that portion of our church budget that provides for 

our pastor and our staff. This month we are going to look at another large and 

vital portion of our budget, our Mission Shares.  

     Just what are Mission Shares? Mission Shares are part of our covenant  

with other United Methodist churches throughout New England. They enable 

us to be in ministry in areas of the world and in ways that we would otherwise 

be unable to undertake. Some of the funds stay right here in New England, 

some support our basic conference structure, and some find their way overseas.  

Our Mission Shares are comprised of three separate funds, each with its own, distinct focus. The World    

Missions Fund provides the basic financial resources for the core ministries of our denomination.  It serves as   

an extension of local churches in mission on a conference, national and world level. Included in this fund is   

support for the Black College Fund, Africa University Fund, the Episcopal Fund, and the Ministerial Education 

Fund. 

The New England Missions Fund supports the ministries of people in local congregations and related        

ministries all over New England.  Some of these ministries include supporting new churches and church         

expansion throughout the New England Conference; supporting the ministries of our covenants with the         

Nicaragua Planning Committee and West Angola Planning Committee; providing grants to local churches,     

clusters, districts for new and ongoing ministries, and the local church resource library; and supporting our     

Conferenceôs camping, retreat, and youth ministries.  

Finally, as a connectional denomination, we work together to uphold and support one another. The            

Ministerial Support Fund provides pensions and health insurance for retired clergy, helps underwrite expenses 

for our Bishop and District Superintendents, funds the work of the Board of Ordained Ministry, and provides 

equitable compensation support for financially struggling churches.  

Together these three funds make up our Mission Shares, which account for $31,228 of our church budget.  

The amount is determined by an apportionment formula put in place by the Annual Conference in order to  

spread the ñburdenò fairly to all of the churches throughout the New England Annual Conference. It is a large 

undertaking to be sure, but by being part of a connectional system we share in the blessing of being part of  

something much bigger than ourselves.  

Next month, weôll look at what it costs to maintain this marvelous building that God has given us to enjoy. 

Electrical Sign-up 

Our church has recently entered into a series of discussions with the Non-Profit 

Energy Foundation in order to reduce our energy costs. As part of that effort, 

HPEF has partnered with Townsquare Energy to provide a low cost electric op-

tion for the parsonage, which is also available to members of this congregation. 

Simply visit the website http://townsquareenergy.com/npef/hmc/ and sign-up. 

Have a copy of your latest electric bill handy so you can obtain the necessary 

reference numbers. Townsquare will contact your current energy producer to 

make the change. It is fast and easy. We have recently signed the parsonage up 

for 7.27 cents per kilowatt hour for a fixed term of twelve months, which will 

save the church approximately 34% on our monthly bill. We hope this will help you save as well. 

http://townsquareenergy.com/npef/hmc/
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UNITED METHODIST WOMEN MEETING 

         TUESDAY AFTERNOON, MARCH 8 

          2 PM in the BETTY WIGHTMAN ROOM 
 

                                              PROGRAM:  ñThe Preachersô Aid Societyò 

Join us as Colleen Williams, wife of our Pastor Dave Williams, will give us the history of 

the ñPreachersô Aid Society,ò and how it helps and supports current and retired pastors 

within the United Methodist Church  

Chair: Linda Borio 

Hostesses: Elsie Locke and Judy Locke 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

         Megan to Taiz®  
 

Well, Meaganôs registration has been sent to 

the Bishopôs office so we are off and running. 

The next payment of $900 is due on March 4. 

If you would like to share in this opportunity 

to help deepen a young womanôs faith and 

absolutely rock her world simply place your 

donation in the offering plate or mail it to the 

church with the words ñMeganôs Tripò or 

ñMegan Challengeò in the memo portion of 

the check and weôll make sure it gets to the 

right place.  

              

            Miss a Service?  Donôt forget, we  record each weekôs service and put it  

    on the web.. If you would like to borrow the CD of a service, you will find it in  

    the file box in the Library.  

             If you would like to hear (or re-hear) the sermon, simply sign onto our web  

    page and follow the links.   

              It is just that easy. 

United Methodist Womenñ Linda Borio 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tithing Tax Returns 
 

April 15 is just around the corner, which means 

that many of us are already up to our receipts 

in tax preparation.  

     Just a friendly reminder that Godôs word 

calls us to a spirit of joyful giving, which the 

Bible calls tithing. As tax refunds roll in, 

please consider giving 10% off the top to the 

work of God in the church. Youôll hardly miss 

it, and God will surely bless the remaining 
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Firefighters  

Visit  

HWG 

Here Wee Grow!ñ Phyllis Phelan 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

   Valentine parties were wonderful!  We create 

cards for our families and enjoyed receiving cards 

from our classmates. We also had a ósweetô time 

eating all the goodies brought in by our teachers and 

our parents. Lots of conversation and laughter could 

be heard throughout the hallways. We do LOVE 

parties! 

     With March we will discuss springtime topics 

such as the change in the weather, when we can 

plant things and what things can be planted at this 

time of the year.  We will also participate in experi-

ments to create rain clouds, rainbows, etc. 

     Also during the month of March we will have a 

special  visitor. Our Parent Group is hosting an        

author, and all of our classes will benefit from her 

visit.  More information when the dates are ap-

proved. 

     As always we thank you for your support and 

your prayers.  Things are moving along nicely with 

our  registration for the 2016-2017 schoolyear.  We 

hope to have as large a group next year as we had 

this year. 

 

                                     Until next time . . . .  

 

     

 Nursing Home Outreach Opportunities 
       

Our next opportunity to take worship to the residents of Evergreen Nursing and  

Rehab Center is Tuesday, March 22, at 11 AM.  The worship service will last 

approximately one half hour and include old favorite hymns, prayers, scripture,  

a very brief message, and the sacrament of Holy Communion. We are always  

in need of folks to assist in the singing to just generally greet the residents  

who come to the service. .  
 

  Itôs fun. Itôs easy. And it really does make a difference.  

   Hope to see you there. 
 

  

T 
he month of February was very busy.  We had 

visits from Dr. Russoôs dental office in  prep-

aration for  Dental Health month.  Miss Jeri 

came to talk with       us about the care of our teeth. 

She read a story about how to care for our teeth and 

then left us with a goodie bag filled with all sorts of 

things. . .such as a new toothbrush, toothpaste and 

stickers. 

     We also had a visit from the firefighters.  This is 

the preschool program on fire safety presented to us by 

the Hazardville Fire Department. Our kids love having 

the firefighters come, and each time the program is 

about a way we can help ourselves if ever in a fire. 

This last lesson was all about smoke and the need to 

get out of the house/building when there is smoke.  

The firefighters not only talked about how to leave a 

place filled with smoke but also showed us how. This 

meant we were crawling out the of the smoky area into 

the fresh air. Information was also sent home for our 

parents to read. 

http://rds.yahoo.com/_ylt=A0PDoS1QdB1PQSEAM1CjzbkF;_ylu=X3oDMTBpcGszamw0BHNlYwNmcC1pbWcEc2xrA2ltZw--/SIG=11vjlsjth/EXP=1327359184/**http%3a/www.marysvillefwbchurch.org/%3fp=821
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                          COMMUNION OFFERINGS 
 

The communion offering in March will go to support our mission shares. 
 

 

Thanks to all who participated in Souper Bowl Sunday on February 7th.  About 65  

people enjoyed the delicious soup offerings.  Special thanks to those who made food 

and  those who helped with the set-up and clean-up.  We raised about $300 which will  

be divided between the Enfield Food Shelf and Loaves and Fishes.  

 

To HUMC: 
 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank everyone for their kind 

words, prayers, cards, and support after the sudden loss of my other.   

My mother was a special person and will be terribly missed!  Thanks 

again.   

                                                                   Robin Barrett 

 

M ost of you are aware that two and a half years ago I embarked on a journey to fulfill a calling to be a  

Deaconess.  Deaconesses and Home Missioners are lay persons called to ministries of love, justice and  

service.  Deaconesses are women and Home Missioners are men.  I completed my required seminary courses 

at the end of October.  Since then, I have been participating in on-line orientation sessions that specifically 

relate of being a Deaconess.  On March 5, I will be flying to Nashville where all of the candidates for  

Deaconess and Home Missioner who have completed the requirements are gathering for discernment and 

orientation.  During our 4 days in Nashville, the Board of Directors for United Methodist Women and the 

Board of Deaconess and Home Missioner will vote whether or not to consecrate each candidate.  I want to 

thank you for your prayers that have brought me this far and I want to ask for your prayers during this  

time of anticipation not just for me, but for all my brothers and sisters in this process.  As we spent our  

time together in New York and in North Carolina, we became a community that cares for one another.  

Knowing your prayers go with me, will make the entire process be much easier. 

                                                                                                                       Roberta Bragan 

                     Troop 108 

              7th Annual Pasta Supper 

                   March 5 - 5-7 PM 

                     Fellowship Hall 
 

   Join Troop 108 for their 7th Annual Pasta Supper featuring  

    all you can eat pasta, salad, rolls and a dessert table.   
 

            Tickets for $5 will be sold after worship services. 
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United Methodist Women  

Enfield, CT 06082  
 

The United Methodist Women are holding a spring fundraiser:  
 

Now here is what we are going to do,  

 and we hope you are in the mood.  

We are going to have a Food Sale,  

 but we donõt want any Food. 
 

No bread or buns, or luscious pies,  

 no cookies or fancy cakes.  

The food we want from you is the dough;  

 the dough that you cannot bake.  
 

The price you think your food would bring,  

 if you were asked to bake;  

You would place inside an envelope,  

 and that is what we take.  
 

Your participation in this project will be greatly appreciated.  
 

 Please bring your òdoughó to the next meeting or mail it to  

      Linda Borio, 49 Deerfield Drive, Somers, CT  06082 . 

 
                                    

UMW  

DOUGH 

JAR  

 

UMW  

  DOUGH 

JAR  
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Greetings from Troop 108! 
 

     The scouts and leaders have been busy with many activities this 

month with community service projects and scout meetings. 

      The troop performed a combined total of 24 hours of Community 

Service on a Saturday Morning in January helping to pick up Christmas 

Wreaths from the Wreaths Across America ceremony held in December. 

Scouts and adults helped collect over 250+ wreaths from St.Patrickôs 

Cemetery that were placed on the graves of our nationôs veterans and 

disposed of them. 
 

     The troop also participated in the Four Chaplainôs Mass on Sunday 

February 7, 2016. This mass honors 4 US Army Chaplains who gave up 

their life jackets on the USS Dorchester during WW II, to save 4 Service-

men, after it was torpedoed by a German U-Boat.  As the survivors looked back they saw the 4 Chaplains, 

arms locked, singing spiritual hymns as the ship sank and they bravely faced certain death.  
 

     Our annual Pasta Dinner fundraiser will be held on Saturday March 5, 2016 at Fellowship Hall from 5 to 

7 PM.  Tickets will be on sale at the HUMC after Sunday Services in February.  A special ticket price of $5 

will be offered to any HUMC Parishioner that purchases a ticket.  Pasta, Meatballs, Rolls & Butter, Salad, 

assorted Desserts, soda, coffee, and juice will be offered. We look forward to seeing everyone and sharing in 

some Italian Delights!  For more information you can contact me at Lobster63@cox.net SUBJECT: Pasta 

Dinner. 
 

     Marchôs campout will be held at Camp Mattatuck in Plymouth, CT. The theme will be outdoor cooking, 

hiking & backpacking skills, and general scout skills necessary for Rank Advancement.  If enough snow 

base is available the scouts will practice making survival shelters.  We will also practice our fire building 

skills in cold weather ï a necessity to keep warm and purify drinking water! 
 

     Aprilôs campout is being planned for New York City.  The scouts and adults will camp outside the city 

and spend Saturday touring the Statue of Liberty & Ellis Island, St. Patrickôs Cathedral, the 9/11 Memorial, 

and the USS Intrepid Museum.  Stay tuned for more details. 
 

     Our troopôs weeklong adventure at Yawgoog Scout reservation is only 160 days away. With the recent 

cold snap of sub-zero temperatures, it seems that winter will never end and all the scouts (and leaders) long 

for those 80-90 degree hot & humid days of sunshine, swimming in the lake, hiking the trails, enjoying fun 

and fellowship with scouts from all over the Northeast --- especially with all the snow & ice we have seen of 

late!   The troop is starting to ramp up the activities to prepare for our summer camp.  It will also be Yaw-

googôs 100th year of operations and many special events are planned. I will share more details in future Stee-

ple Tidings on our progress. 
 

     In March the troop will hold bi-annual Scout Elections to elect our next group of boy leaders for our 

troop.  Each boy leaderôs term is approximately 6 months in duration and it teaches a scout about the role  

of being an effective leader. Troop 108 is a boy run troop in accordance with the principles of the Scouting 

Program and each boy leader plans, prepares, and executes the many activities we conduct throughout the 

year with minimal adult assistance. I will announce the results of our elections in upcoming editions of the 

Steeple Tidings. 

(continued on page  10 

Troop 108ñ Scott Vujs 

mailto:Lobster63@cox.net
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We would be happy to  

include your name  

on our birthday list.   

Simply call the church office at  

860-749-7098 to be included. 

3 Sue Comparetto 

11 Lenny Chevalier 

20 Linda Chevalier 

Ann Stanzione 

24 Tom Phelan 

31 Judy Locke 

DATE USHERS LITURGIST NURSERY GREETERS COFFEE 

 

6 
Nancy Dyer 

Don Niemann 

Barbara Sackett 

Charlotte Stenlake 

Ted Riley Ashley Collins 

Doris Mack-

Perez 

The Fracassoôs 

Elaine Folkers 

The Tarvers 

The Weisels 

 

13 
 Colleen Williams Linda Borio 

Amy Troiano 

Elsie Locke 

Judy Locke 

Sue Fracasso 

 

20 
 Linda Borio Linda Riley 

Vernell Sandford 

Mike/Jill Dynia 

Melissa/Rebecca Donor 

The Forrests 

 

27 
 Kathie Kelley Elsie Liocke 

Linda Versteeg 

Jackie/Xander Michaud 

Dave/Karen Bologna 

Easter 

IN SERVICE in MARCH 

     Troop 108 offers an opportunity for any young man who is at least 11 years old or has completed the 5th 

grade or any Webelos 2 scout who has earned the Arrow of Light, to join or crossover into Boy Scouts. troop 

offers monthly campouts, opportunities for community service, a week long summer camp program, and the 

opportunity for a young man to grow in his own right into a responsible citizen. If you know of a potential 

scout that would like to come and visit our troop on Wednesday evenings, please have them contact Richard 

Stroiney, Scoutmaster, at cttroop108scoutmaster@gmail.com for more information.   

Until next month Troop 108 is signaling all clear and is signing off. 

Troop 108 thanks the HUMC for its continued support of our troop! 

Troop (continued) 


